MOLESEY BOAT CLUB
Draft MINUTES of MEETING on June 1st 2016
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1. Apologies: Bill Raspin, Moe Sbihi, Ted Bates, Nigel Underwood, David Porteus, Patrice Bevan.
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

Minutes for the May 2016 meeting were reviewed and approved. 
3. Special items
3.1. Treasurer’s and Membership Sec’s reports, see below.
3.2. The date of the next SGM has been agreed at 7.00 pm on Thurs 23rd June.
  
4. Sub-groups:
Treasurer 

Julie Freshwater, Bill Raspin, Mike Gardiner
MG did his budget report. We have enough finance in place as long as we don’t have any unexpected expenditure. Large scale projects such as repairs to the front of the building or boat purchases should only be done when we have the money for them.
The biggest single expense is the coach’s salaries – BR give us a grant at the beginning of every year to pay most of them.
We’re expecting a payment from Surrey Univ and we’re selling a couple of boats but we won’t go into the new financial year with a cushion which we have had in the past. The end of August is our worst time for our cash situation. We have assumed a nominal income from the new tank.
AG said that he didn’t like the numbers in the budget, particularly the sum allocated to the bar which he thought was unrealistic. It was explained that this is a budget not accounts, it is a strategy document so the figures are targets not obligations.
IK said that with the right approach the bar can make a good profit.
The money we have received from corporate days is well under budget for this year.
The budget was approved once two large proposed expenditures were taken out and with the proviso that we only spend money when we have it. We will review the financial position again at the end of September.

Membership/Insurance
Neil Richardson, Richard Steed
Neil Richardson the new Membership Secretary firstly reported that he has been building on the good work done in the past by Kirsti Mikkov, his predecessor. He said that he is very happy with what she did.

He reported that he has been chasing members for unpaid subs and has made a lot of progress. He is anxious to chase members for last year’s payments because as soon as the new Club year starts then it will be much more difficult to get last year’s payments.
He proposed that the membership payment plan should go from 12 months to 9 months so that we have 3 clear months to collect arrears. We should charge £86 for gradual payments, which is a reduction of 10%. The membership sub should be increased to £450.
The membership data is currently on an excel spreadsheet, he has had to work through 1,500 emails to update the data. He is currently looking at membership software to move to a proprietorial management system, so members can manage their own accounts. Such a system would be easier to manage but he and MG will do a presentation to the Committee on that subject at the July meeting.
IK said that he hoped that the new system would be easy to use and pointed out that we have had several systems in the past which have not really worked very well.
Neil said that we currently have about 100 people on the waiting list for Learn to Row courses.
Proposal: We should move to paying membership subs on 1st September or on the anniversary of the member joining the club.
There are still 7 life memberships available – representing £23,000.
Various other proposals were made which will be subject to SGM approval.
IK said that we have not communicated well with the masters groups and they don’t understand why certain boats are not available for their use. It was agreed that we should try to encourage masters to buy their own boats – we have rack space for another 30 boats.
NR went through a list of about 20 unpaid members, all of which were allocated someone to chase.
MG has allocated £1,000 in the budget for masters coaching. He pointed out that it is more tax efficient to keep the subs as low as possible and then raise extra money to buy boats.
Action: It was agreed that we are going to do another push to sell the remaining life memberships.
Action: if members won’t pay their subs they will be told to leave.

Critical Dates: none mentioned.

Rowing
Moe Sibihi, Ian Knight, Jon Higgs, Paul Thorpe, Phil Bourguignon, Helen Taylor, Franz Imfeld, Ben Pugh

AG said that certain masters rowers are upset because they aren’t allowed to use junior boats. A letter has been received which proposes ‘fair’ access to boats. They think we should not be marketing masters rowing at the Club if we don’t have the boats for them. The situation has been exacerbated by the fact that the juniors are IK explained that most of the juniors boats were paid for by money raised by juniors or their parents. Also if the Junior Coach doesn’t have access to the boats she needs then she may claim that she is being prevented from achieving her BR targets.
PB said that the problem is getting worse as the Club is being used more intensively: there are ‘pinch points’ at certain times of the week. 
Action: IK agreed to meet them to discuss how things can be improved.

We have been approached by Wimbledon High School who want to start rowing from the Club from September with a view to buying their own premises and moving on in a few year’s time. They have appointed an ex Olympian, Gillian Lyndsey as their head of rowing.
IK said that it was made clear to Gillian that they must stick to what we agree with them because we have had problems with school rowing in the past.

Club Hire and Bar
Ted Bates, Christiana Hoad, Rachel Pugh, Chris Daley, Britt Bates

Nothing reported to the Committee in TB’s absence.

Fund-Raising and Sponsorship

Simon Kay, Bill Raspin, 
RS read out an email from BR. ISPS have agreed to pay sponsorship for 2015/2016 and an invoice has been sent to them.
The agreement with Skipton has been signed.
M & C Associates have been appointed to find a club sponsor and we await their draft sponsorship marketing document.
James Cracknell has been asked to host our Sportsmens’ dinner in October – to be confirmed.
Henley Fund Raising Dinner Sunday to be on 12th June.

Rowing Centre

Bill Raspin, Ian Knight, Andy Graham, Simon Kay, Chris Daley

By email BR thanked a team of squad members led by LM who decorated the offices, crew and physio rooms in the gym. Thanks to Rob Sherry who has fitted the new sound system which can be controlled from the coaches’ office. Thanks to Phil Neal and Steve Matley who continue to work on the power and air control systems. We have appointed an acoustic engineer to work on the sound problems which are upsetting our neighbours. The Louis Braille School for the Blind are using the tank on Monday 6th June. The drafting of the Hampton School is in its final stages and will be ready for signature shortly.
The agreement with Hampton School is about to be signed by BR and RS and will come into effect shortly.

Premises 
Richard Steed, Ted Bates, Ian Knight
SK showed the Committee some photographs of the Club to illustrate how dirty it is, the current cleaners are clearly not keeping up. IK said that the Polish cleaners who have been cleaning the Club for the last few years have gone. BR reported by email that he has spoken to several cleaning companies and when one is appointed they will start off with a deep clean of the whole building. Two issues have become clear: the rates for cleaning the building will have to be about £12-£13 per hour, we have only being paying £10 until now. Also we need to pay them for more hours than the previous company to keep the building clean.
Action: BR and IK are to meet the new company when they have decided on the correct one and will make a presentation to the Committee about cost when they are ready.

TB has bought some new chairs for the Club room.

Communications
Nothing reported.

Social Group
Nothing reported.

Safety  
Magnus Burbanks, Jon Higgs, Mike Gardiner, Ian Knight
Boats are only to be used with the Captain and Vice Captain’s approval. Absolutely no drinking is to be done when rowing.
Unanimous Committee vote against drinking and rowing. To include any club equipment including the tank.
The Committee was extremely concerned to hear of an accident which occurred on a Dutch motorway involving TB’s trip to Venice; the vehicle towing the boat trailer appears to have ‘jacknifed’ and as a result the motorway had to be closed temporarily. The driver was fined on the spot by Dutch police for driving with an unsafe load. IK and JH were instructed by the Committee to carry out further investigations.

Action: IK and JH to buy some new lifejackets. Coaches and volunteer coaches are to be issued with them.

Welfare

Anne O’Connor has been working with the coaches to bring their CRBs up to date.

Action: none.
Meeting ended 21:30
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